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          August 5, 2025 

 

Dave Pals, Field Manager 

Moab Field Office 

Bureau of Land Management 

82 East Dogwood 

Moab, Utah  84532  

 

Re:  Lisbon Valley Mine Proposed Plan of Operations 

 

Dear Mr. Pals: 

 

We are concerned about potential impacts to public access on county roads if proposed mining 

operations by the Lisbon Valley Mine need to close roads or segments of roads to public and other 

authorized access during mining operations. We believe that public access must be maintained on 

roads in the County Travel Plan.  If public access must be blocked on county roads due to mining 

operations, a suitable reroute of the blocked road segment must be constructed. 

 

We have worked with Utah’s Public Lands Policy Coordinating Office (PLPCO) in developing the 

attached wording for this issue applying to both RS2477 claimed roads as well as other roads in the 

County Transportation System (Travel Plan).  We ask that this wording be incorporated into the 

mine’s Proposed Plan of Operations. 

 

Thank you for your consideration and we look forward to working with you on this issue. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Silvia Stubbs 

Commission Chair 

 

Attachment:  County Road Clause 

 

cc:  PLPCO 

       Jill Stephenson, BLM Project Lead 


